The special meeting of the Olin City Council was held January 16, 2017 at the Olin City Hall for the purpose of Budget workshop and follow up with Crowley questions.

Mayor Becky McAtee called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.

Council Members present: David Dircks, Greg Eganhouse, Zach Borst, Kahm Sauer and Ron Zimmerman.  
Clerk Jean McPherson was also in attendance.

Visitors:  Chris Crowley.
Moved by Zimmerman, seconded by Eganhouse, approving the agenda. Vote was taken with five ayes. Motion carried.

Moved by Zimmerman, seconded by Eganhouse, approving the first reading of Ordinance 101-17, “AN ORDINANCE ADOPTING THE CODE OF ORDINANCES OF THE CITY OF OLIN, IOWA, 2012 BY AMENDING THE PROVISIONS PERTAINING TO GARBAGE/RECYCLING RATES.”  Roll call vote was taken with five ayes.  Motion carried.

Moved by Zimmerman, seconded by Eganhouse, waiving the second and third readings of Ordinance 101-17, “AN ORDINANCE ADOPTING THE CODE OF ORDINANCES OF THE CITY OF OLIN, IOWA, 2012 BY AMENDING THE PROVISIONS PERTAINING TO GARBAGE/RECYCLING RATES.”  Roll call vote was taken with five ayes.  Motion carried.

The only change to this Ordinance was to add back in the verbiage of paying for services.  This was left out in the last rate change.

Moved by Eganhouse, seconded by Dircks, approving Resolution 102-17, “A RESOLUTION SETTING THE REGISTRATION FEE FOR URBAN CHICKENS IN THE CITY OF OLIN AT $10.00 ANNUALLY.”  Roll call vote was taken with four ayes.  Zimmerman voted No.  Motion carried. 

Mayor McAtee shared information from a meeting with City Attorney Knuth regarding the ordinances questioned by Mr. Crowley at the January 9th Council meeting.  Advice was given to have the horses removed, or put a number restriction on them, require all paperwork, registrations and fees within 30 days from today.  Crowley shared he currently has 4 horses and only 1 miniature swine.  Moved by Zimmerman, seconded by Sauer, setting the limit of four horses for this property.  Vote was taken with five ayes.  In regards to the therapy goat, Crowley must provide all the proper documentation and Doctor’s orders required prior to approval from the Council.  Discussion was held regarding Crowley purchasing a separate meter for outside watering.  Council agrees that would be a good idea.
McPherson shared the prepared documents showing current budget and year to date revenues and expenditures as well as a proposed certification sheet showing the possible tax rate.  Council agreed that the amount was sufficient and only a slight change from existing tax rate.
Moved by Sauer, seconded by Zimmerman, adjourning at 7:33 pm.  Vote was taken with five ayes.  Motion carried.

Jean A. McPherson, City Clerk






